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TIGHT LINES  
February 2024 Newsletter  

of the 

Rabun Chapter (522) Trout Unlimited 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The mission of  the Rabun 

Chapter of  Trout Unlimited 

is to conserve, protect, and 

restore Northeast Georgia’s 

coldwater fisheries and 

their watersheds. 

CLICK HERE  

to visit our Award Winning Website! 

 

  

 

February, 2024 Rabun Chapter Meeting 

“Beginner Fly Tying” 

Tuesday, February 20 

Shady Creek Expeditions 

56 North Main Street, Clayton, GA 

Fellowship starts at 6:30 pm, Program starts at 7:00 pm  
 

We will convene at Shady Creek Expeditions at 56 North Main Street in Clay-
ton.  Company manager and fellow Rabunite Trey McFalls will be our host.  All fly tyers, 
from wannabe’s to pros, are welcome!  Trey will have two tables set up: one for beginners 
and the second table for just tying and fellowship.  
 
We will be learning to tie basic patterns at the beginners table: squirmy worms, egg pat-
terns, and pats rubberlegs.  
 
Bring your vises and materials if  you’d like. We hope that our veteran tyers will come 
and help Trey teach our new students.  The chapter will also provide some vises and ma-
terials as well for guests who would like to try the hobby. 
 
We’ll see you at Shady Creek as we restock our fly boxes for the great fishing season 
ahead! 
 

 

http://www.rabuntu.org
https://www.facebook.com/rabuntu/
https://shadycreekexpeditions.com/
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 Important Upcoming Dates 

Mark Your Calendars Now! 

 

• Friday, February 2—Sunday, February 4.  Atlanta Fly Fishing Show.  Gas South Conven-

tion Center, Duluth, GA.  CLICK HERE for more information. 

• Saturday, February 10.  Chapter 2024 Budget Planning Meeting.  NOTE CHANGE OF 

DATE.  Dillard House Restaurant at 8:30 am.  Breakfast will be provided. Anyone can at-

tend, all Chapter Officers and Committee Chairs are expected to attend.  Please RSVP to 

Tammy Hopton by Feb 9. 

• Tuesday, February 20.  Monthly Chapter Meeting.  Shady Creek Expeditions, 56 North 

Main Street, Clayton, GA.  Social starts at 6:30 pm, meeting starts at 7:00 pm.  Program:  

“Beginner Fly Tying”, presented by various Chapter fly tyers.  Contact Tammy Hopton for 

more information. 

• Tuesday, February 27.  Monthly Chapter Board of Directors Meeting.   Rabun Gap Pres-

byterian Church Fellowship Hall.  Starts at 7:00 pm.  Anyone can attend.  Nominations 

for Chapter vacancies will be discussed.  Contact Tammy Hopton for more information. 

• Friday, March 15.  Deadline for GA Trout Camp Applications.  See page 9 for more infor-

mation. 

• Friday, March 15—Sunday, March 17.  Southeast Regional Trout Unlimited Rendezvous.  

Nashville, TN.  CLICK HERE for more information. 

• Saturday, March 16.  Conservation Project at Hardman Farms-Chattahoochee River.  

Led by the GA Foothills Chapter, with Rabun Chapter among others assisting.  Contact 

Jeff Durniak for more information. 

• Tuesday, March 19.  Monthly Chapter Meeting.  Time, place, and program to be an-

nounced.  A vote on the Chapter vacancies will be held.  Contact Tammy Hopton for 

more information. 

• Saturday, March 23.  Hoot on the Hooch.  Annual fund raising banquet for the GA Foot-

hills Chapter.  To be held at Helendorf Inn, Helen, GA.  5:30 pm.  The winner of the 2024 

Dream Trip Raffle will be announced.  Contact GA Foothills Chapter President Bruce 

Johnson for more information. 

• Tuesday, March 26.  Monthly Chapter Board of Directors Meeting.   Rabun Gap Presby-

terian Church Fellowship Hall.  Starts at 7:00 pm.  Anyone can attend.  The selection of 

the two Trout Campers the Rabun Chapter will sponsor will be done.   Contact Tammy 

Hopton for more information. 

 

Continued next page 

https://flyfishingshow.com/atlanta/
mailto:teajatee@gmail.com
mailto:teajatee@gmail.com
mailto:teajatee@gmail.com
https://www.tu.org/get-involved/volunteer-tacklebox/volunteer-leader-trainings-events/annual-meetings-regional-rendezvous/regional-rendezvous/southeast-regional/
mailto:jeffdurniak@yahoo.com
mailto:teajatee@gmail.com
mailto:brucefoothillstu@outlook.com
mailto:brucefoothillstu@outlook.com
mailto:teajatee@gmail.com
mailto:teajatee@gmail.com
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 Nominations to be Voted  On During March Meeting 

The Rabun Chapter Board of Directors respectfully submits the following slate of officers to 

fill upcoming vacancies on the Chapter Leadership roster.  Any Chapter member may nomi-

nate any other qualified persons to these positions.  A vote for these positions will occur at 

the upcoming March Chapter meeting. 

Position   To Serve Through  Name 

Treasurer   March, 2027  Ray King* 

Director   March, 2028  Ken Kellerman 

 

*Ray will continue his duties as Fundraising Chair, in addition to serving as Treasurer. 

Important Upcoming Dates, cont. 

Mark Your Calendars Now! 

 

• Saturday, April 13.  Rabunite 101—Fly Fishing for Beginners.  Location to be an-

nounced. 

• Monday, April 29—Sunday, May 5.  Annual Rabun Chapter Spring Campout.  Oconee 

State Park, Mountain Rest, SC.  Make your own campsite reservations.  We will use Site 

#93 as our gathering place for meals and fellowship.  Contact Terry Rivers for more in-

formation. 

• Saturday, May 4—Monday, May 6.  3 Rivers Fly Fishing Festival.  Highlands, NC.  CLICK 

HERE for more information. 

• Sunday, June 2—Friday, June 7.  GA Trout Camp.  Tallulah Falls, GA,  See pages 9 and 

10 or CLICK HERE for more information. 

• Tuesday, July 16.  Annual Rabun Chapter Family Picnic.  Tallulah Gorge State Park Pic-

nic Pavilion in Day Use Area, Tallulah Falls, GA. 

• No Chapter activities in the month of August. 

• Monday, November 11—Sunday, November 17.  Annual Rabun Chapter Fall Campout.  

Oconee State Park, Mountain Rest, SC.  Make your own campsite reservations.  We will 

use Site #93 as our gathering place for meals and fellowship.  Contact Terry Rivers for 

more information. 

• Tuesday, December 17.  Annual Rabun Chapter Christmas Dinner.  Location to be an-

nounced. 

• Saturday, Jan 25, 2025.  38th Annual Rabun Rendezvous.  Dillard House Conference 

Center, Dillard, GA.  CLICK HERE for more information. 

https://southcarolinaparks.com/oconee?gad_source=1&gclid=Cj0KCQiAqsitBhDlARIsAGMR1RhXDto8sEzdvT4xKiAoO1frRYzbCa1VM8nm6A4U1eOPoLrD9DvRG_0aAsG7EALw_wcB
https://southcarolinaparks.com/oconee?gad_source=1&gclid=Cj0KCQiAqsitBhDlARIsAGMR1RhXDto8sEzdvT4xKiAoO1frRYzbCa1VM8nm6A4U1eOPoLrD9DvRG_0aAsG7EALw_wcB
mailto:tlr1121@windstream.net
https://www.3riverflyfish.com/
https://www.3riverflyfish.com/
https://georgiatu.org/education/about-trout-camp/
https://southcarolinaparks.com/oconee?gad_source=1&gclid=Cj0KCQiAqsitBhDlARIsAGMR1RhXDto8sEzdvT4xKiAoO1frRYzbCa1VM8nm6A4U1eOPoLrD9DvRG_0aAsG7EALw_wcB
mailto:tlr1121@windstream.net
https://rabuntu.org/events/the-rabun-rendezvous/
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Scenes from the 37th Annual Rabun Rendezvous 

Preliminary Results from the 37th Annual Rabun Rendezvous 

Attendance:   168 adults and 3 youth 

Net Receipts:   $10,000.00 

Way to go, Rabunites!   Waaa   Hooo!!! 

https://youtu.be/BWR8sAxsbQg?feature=shared  

https://youtu.be/BWR8sAxsbQg?feature=shared
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Rendezvous Report 

Ray King, Fundraising Chairperson 

 

Thanks to all who made the 2024 Rabun Rendezvous successful! 

 

The Rabun TU Chapter celebrated our 37th Annual Rabun Rendezvous this year!  I suppose 

we could up the count to 172, if we include the visit from “Ol’ Man Winter” who chose to 

drop extreme cold on us this year.  It was cold, but at least it was not raining or snowing.  A 

couple of adjustments were made so that everyone could stay safe and avoid the cold as 

much as possible.  We endured the cold weather, ate delicious food, “tapped our toes” to 

excellent Bluegrass music and had great fellowship.   

Thanks to the Dillard House for their set-up, great food, and excellent service!  Special 

thanks to the FoxFire Boys for providing the great Bluegrass music!  It was enjoyed by the 

171 in attendance.  We saw a lot of familiar faces, touched base with friends, and met new 

folks in attendance.  We felt the presence of the missing, but not forgotten members of our 

TU family in “Around the Bend.”   We are indeed blessed to be part of a community who love 

the outdoors.   

This year’s Young Of the Year award was presented to Sawyer Maddux, by Georgia Council 

TU Chair, Rodney Tumlin.  Some of Sawyer’s accomplishments include: 

 

*President of the North Paulding fly fishing and cold-water conservation club (Been a 

member for 7 years)  

*Youth mentor at trout camp 

*Recently elected to the board of directors for the Cohutta chapter  
*2-time teen summit summiteer (1 time captain) 
*Paid intern for TU and FFI 
*Social media head for TUteens 
*Represented GA TU and TUteens at the Atlanta Fly Fishing Show 
 

Thanks to all who were able to attend the Rabun Rendezvous! Those of you who were not 

there, missed a great time and we hope to see you next year.  Come be part of our commu-

nity! 

A special thank you is due to all the volunteers from the Rabun TU Chapter who donated 

their time and resources to make this year’s Rabun Rendezvous a success. They worked 

tirelessly to solicit great donations from our friends and businesses who support the TU ef-

forts, participated in the event set-up, and worked as runners in the Silent Auction and 

Bucket Raffles and staffed the Registration desk.  We even had several new faces from our 

college and university system helping!  I cannot thank you enough. 

A special thank you is offered to all the individuals, organizations and businesses who made 

donations to this year’s Rabun Rendezvous. We offer our thanks for your assistance both in 

advertising and financial support of the Rendezvous through your generous donations.   
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Rabun Rendezvous Donor List 

 

The Doug Adams estate; The Adams Family - Eedee Adams; Allison Adams; Brooks, Aman-

da, Avril and Calder Adams; Jonny Amrine (Amrine Equipment & Rentals, Clayton, GA); Ap-

ple Mountain Golf Club (Clarkesville, GA, Eldon Meeks); Mack Martin (Atlanta Fly Fishing 

School); Kathy and Charlie Breithaupt; The Big Green Egg, Inc. (Atlanta, GA) – Special 

thanks to Maria Rodeghiero; Black Rock Buddies Group (Black Rock State Park, Mountain 

City, GA); Blue Ridge Activity and Tumbling Center (Mountain City, GA); Blue Ridge Honey 

Company (Lakemont, GA); Brookings Fly Shop (Cashiers or Highlands, NC); Chic-Fil-A 

(Clayton, GA); Cloud 9 Salon (Clayton, GA); Michele and Broderick Crawford (Crawford Art 

Gallery, Clayton, GA); Currahee Brewing Company (Clayton, GA); John Dillard, Jr., Jessica 

Robinson, Louise Dillard and Natalie Dillard Cross  (Dillard House and Staff); Jeff Durniak; 

Duvall’s Car Wash (Clayton, GA); Bill England; Farmhouse Market Restaurant (Clayton, GA, 

Vince Scafiti); Fish Tales Outfitters & Guide Service (Franklin, NC, Ernie King); The FoxFire 

Boys (Wayne Gipson, Mike Hamilton, Steve McCall, Tom Nixon, Dean English, Filmer Kilby) 

Ray Gentry; Carla Gignilliat Art (Chamblee, GA); Griffiths Circle – TU National; Hatch Camp 

& Art Farm (Scott Low, Clayton, GA); Highland Hiker (Highlands, NC); Hillside Orchard 

Farms (Tiger, GA); Tammy and Pat Hopton; Steve Hudson; Holly and Derek Maddox; Holly-

Beth Organics (Clayton, GA); The Home Depot (Clayton, GA); Ishy’s Grill (Clayton, GA); Ma-

ma G’s (Clayton, GA); Mane Design (Dillard, GA); John McGarity; Will Mohr; Rick O’Hara; 

Emaly Rivera and Georgia Women Fly Fishers; Moonrise Distillery (Clayton, GA);  Susan and 

Frank Patton; Julian F. Patton; Bob Pickens Knives (Tiger, GA); Dale Powell; Corey Page – 

Reeves Building Supply (Clayton, GA); Jeff Houston and Lewis Reeves (Reeves Outdoors – 

Clayton, GA); River Through Atlanta – Chattahoochee Guide Service (Atlanta, GA); Terry 

Rivers; Maria Rodeghiero; Max’s Lakehouse (Lakemont, GA); Moonrise Distillery (Clayton, 

GA); Mountain Grill (Clayton, GA); Outdoor 76 (Clayton, GA & Franklin, NC); Wayne Prosser; 

R. M. Rose Distillers (Dillard, GA, Joe Godfrey); The Rusty Bike Café (Clayton, GA);  Salon 

259 (Clayton, GA); Savannah River Chapter TU; Seehorn Family Farms (Rabun Gap, GA); 

Senor Pastor Cuisine at Mama Gail’s (Lakemont, GA); Mike Sobaski; Shady Creek Expedi-

tions (Trey McFalls, Clayton, GA); Sky Valley Country Club (Sky Valley, GA); Smithgall 

Woods State Park (Will Wagner, GM); Sunday Diner (Clayton, GA); Tallulah 1882 (Tallulah 

Falls, GA); Tiger Mountain Winery (Tiger, GA); Timpson Creek Gallery (Clayton, GA); Frank 

Tolbert; TU Headwaters Youth Program – TU National; The Russ Tyre Estate; Jake Darling 

and Jimmy Harris (Unicoi Outfitters, Helen, GA); Unicoi State Park & Lodge (Bill Mish, GM); 

Jared Walker; Brian Weeks and Kent Wilson. 

 

Thank you, Donors! We appreciate your support of  Rabun TU! 

All donations to Rabun TU (a Federal Tax Exempt 501(c)3 non-profit) are tax de-

ductible. 
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Do You Know of  a Youth That Wants to go to Trout Camp? 

 

Each year the Rabun Chapter sponsors two youth to attend the Georgia Trout Camp.  The 
Trout Camp is run by the Georgia Council of Trout Unlimited with support from all twelve 
chapters.  The 2024 Trout Camp will be held  June 2-7 at the Tallulah Falls School, in Tallu-
lah Falls, GA. 
 
Trout Camp is for boys and girls between the ages of 13-15 where they learn and practice 
the sport of  flyfishing, study sound conservation practices, and enjoy a fun and rewarding 
experience! 
 
For more information on Trout Camp, visit the Georgia Council website CLICK HERE.   
 

To apply to Trout Camp, with the Rabun Chapter as your sponsor, fill out the application on 
page 10 and mail it to: 

 

Rabun Chapter Trout Unlimited 

PO Box 371 

Clayton, GA   30525 

 

Applications for the Rabun Chapter sponsorship must be received by March 15, 2024. 

 

 

 

https://georgiatu.org/education/about-trout-camp/
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Fishing Reports 
Snake River 2023 and Rabun Reminiscing, submitted by Don “Broken Knee” 

Atkinson 
 

Editor’s Note:  Many of the old-time Rabun Chapter members will remember Don.  He was a 
dear friend of Doug Adams and a fixture at the early Klondike Enterprises campouts at the 
Double Bit Camp.  He continues to be a valued Rabun Chapter member.  I have kept in 
touch with Don through the years.  Don and his wife, Sally, currently live in Slyvania, OH. 

Pat, here are a few representative photo samples from our fishing trip this summer, Fourth 

of July week, on the Snake River.  We floated from Swan Valley, ID downstream about 30 

miles over a two-day period. 

It was uncrowded, almost nobody else on the river.  The weather was beautiful and by pure 

luck it was the peak of the salmon fly hatch!  The flies were everywhere as you can see from 

the picture of my fishing hat. 

The river in that area is very big water and guides are for sure recommended.  We landed all 

the fish we wanted to catch.  Then just a quick photo and release. 

The other angler pictured here is Rick Hires.  He fished many years ago with Doug Adams, 

Jim Nixon, me, and a few other folks at the Double Bit Camp.   

Continued next page. 
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Fishing Reports, cont. 

 
Snake River 2023 and Rabun Reminiscing, submitted by Don “Broken Knee” 

Atkinson 

You may have heard  the story of the Dual Blue Leaf Stake plant?  That’s quite a story and 

either Jim or Tom Nixon could probably tell it also.   It involves Rick, me, Adams, Nixon, and 

several others.  Early one morning some biologist (Editors note:  it was Ben Sanders, biolo-

gist for the USFS. ) came wandering into camp looking for an unusual plant he had heard 

was in the area.  (Ed note again:  the plant he was looking for was the small-whorled pogo-

nia).    Now none of us knew what he was talking about or where that plant was located, but 

Jim Nixon  immediately saw an opportunity to play a joke.  He said that he knew of another, 

very rare plant, growing in the area.  In fact, it was so rare that only the old time mountain 

folks knew about it.  It was called the Dual Blue Leaf Stake plant.  The biologist got really ex-

cited because this was a new one to him and he begged Jim to take him to see those plants.    

So off they went, far up the steep mountainside, through rhododendron thickets over rock 

cliffs, back and forth, until finally coming up on the elusive plant!    

Well, they were wooden stakes pounded into the ground, with blue plastic surveyors tape 

tied around them!  Obviously something done by the Forest Service in an earlier time, for 

who knows what purpose?  As you can expect, the biologist was quite embarrassed for hav-

ing fallen for the joke and we all had a good laugh at his expense. 

But Ben Sanders could take a joke and became a good friend of the Rabunites.  He often 

made it a point to come to the Klondike campouts in later years.  And for years afterward he 

never missed a chance to tell the story of the elusive Dual Blue Leaf Stake plant, found only 

in the wilds of Rabun County.  There was a large contingent of Rabunites at his funeral in 

2009. 

I have right behind me in my home office an original specimen of the Dual Blue Leaf Stake 

plant.  The plant is located inside the burned out sycamore 

stump underneath my first ever steelhead that I caught in Mich-

igan many years ago. 

Oh, how many stories there are!  Wahoo!!  Is that the way you 

say it?  Adams always accused me of not being able to yell that 

because he said Yankees can’t yell like that.  He may be right. 

Thanks to you and Tammy and others for passing it forward 

and keeping the memories alive.  We can’t see around the 

bend. But occasionally I think I hear a few rapids downriver.   

Tight Lines, Don and Sally Atkinson 

https://www.fws.gov/species/small-whorled-pogonia-isotria-medeoloides
https://www.fws.gov/species/small-whorled-pogonia-isotria-medeoloides
https://www.legacy.com/us/obituaries/gainesvilletimes/name/ben-sanders-obituary?id=10172223
https://www.legacy.com/us/obituaries/gainesvilletimes/name/ben-sanders-obituary?id=10172223


13 

                               

Fly of  the Month 
By Terry Rivers 

 

WD 40 

 

HOOK: #14-20 Scud Hook  

TAIL:  Wood Duck Fibers 

BODY: Grey Thread 

THORAX:  Grey Dubbing 

WING CASE:  Wood Duck Flanks 

HEAD:  Grey Thread or Silver Tungsten Bead 

 

Great fly to use anytime during the winter months as a dropper.   

See you on The River!  Terry 

February Hatch Chart 

  
The Bugs   Time of Month  Time of Day   Suggested Flies .  
 
Black Stonefly  All month Late am to Mid pm 18-20 Black  Elk Hair Caddis or Griffiths Gnat 

        16-18 Black Stone Nymph or Pheasant Tail Nymph 

 

Small Dun Caddis Late month Late am to Mid pm 18 Brown Elk Hair Caddis 

        18 Hairs Ear Nymph 

 

Quill Gordon  Late month Late am to Mid pm 12-14 Quill Gordon 

        12 Quill Gordon Nymph 

 

Blue Wing Olive   All month Late am to Mid pm 16-18 BWO, Blue Quill, Adams Parachute 

Blue Quill       16 BWO Nymph, Pheasant Tail 

 
Midges   All month All day   18-22 Griffiths Gnat 

        18-22 Midge Pupa 

 

None at all   All month  All day    Dredging Nymphs:12-16 Prince, Hare’s Ear, Zugbug,  

        Pheasant Tail 

 

When you are next complaining about the selectivity of trout, bear the thought in mind: 

were it not for this fortunate trait, how long would our stream fishing last? 

Art Flick’s Streamside Guide (1947) 
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Rabun Chapter Leadership Contacts 

Voting Leaders     Non-Voting Leaders 

Tammy Hopton Chapter President   

Trey McFalls  Chapter Vice President Jerry McFalls  Scouts Liaison 

Peter Croes  Treasurer   Pat Hopton  Tight Lines Editor  

David Ruth  Secretary    Pat Hopton  Memorials 

Jeff Durniak  Past President      

Ray King  Fundraising Chair     

Kent Wilson  Director thru 03/24 

Steve Perry  Director thru 03/25  

Mike Anderson Director thru 03/26 

Rick O’Hara  Director thru 03/27 

Click on the Images and Visit the Websites of  our Sponsors 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you, Sponsors!  We appreciate your support of the Rabun Chapter! 

All donations to Rabun TU (a Federal Tax Exempt 501(c)3 non-profit) are tax deductible.  

 

 

Rabun Chapter Membership Update 

No new members this month. 

Current Chapter membership:  170 adult members and 4 youth members. 

You are Invited to Join Trout Unlimited! 

CLICK HERE to go to the membership page of Trout Unlimited.  Once you join, TU will as-

sign you to the nearest Chapter according to your Zip Code.  If you wish to be a member of 

the Rabun Chapter regardless of your Zip Code, specify Chapter 522 in your application. 

If you have any questions, contact the Chapter Prez Tammy Hopton. 

We look forward to having you in our Chapter! 

mailto:teajatee@gmail.com
mailto:Treytmcfalls@gmail.com
mailto:threeforksadventures@hotmail.com
mailto:VolMan0001@gmail.com
mailto:scotts_creek58@yahoo.com
mailto:deruth@truvista.net
mailto:rabunbald@gmail.com
mailto:Jeffdurniak@yahoo.com
mailto:rking072074@gmail.com
mailto:kandcwilson@windstream.net
mailto:flygide@gmail.com
mailto:manderson2228@gmail.com
mailto:flyguy47@verizon.net
http://www.atlantaflyfishingschool.com/html/fly_fishing_school_location.html
https://broderickcrawfordart.com/
https://www.reevesacehardware.com/
http://riverthroughatlanta.com/
http://www.chattahoocheemedia.com/flyfishing-books
http://www.dillardhouse.com/
http://thefishhawk.com/
https://www.gigmasters.com/bluegrassband/thefoxfireboys
http://www.unicoioutfitters.com/index.shtml
https://shadycreekexpeditions.com/
http://www.tu.org/join522Rabun
mailto:teajatee@gmail.com
https://parkbench.com/blog/hatch-camp-art-farm-event-spaces-venues-rabun-county-scott-low
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Prez Notes 

Rendezvous 2024 is in the books!   
 
It was a great success, thanks to Ray King.  If you don’t know, Ray is our Fundraising Com-
mittee Chairperson.  The Rendezvous occurs one evening in January, but Ray works all year 
to make it happen.  This was the first year I had a front row seat  in the preparation of the 
Rendezvous. I learned a lot in the process.  There are a multiple steps  in planning and im-
plementing our yearly fundraiser.   Most of us never know what it takes to bring it to fruition.  
If you want to lend a hand next year, contact Ray.  I’m sure he can give you a job! 
 
Our budget meeting is February 10th at the Dillard House.  During this meeting we decide 
how our money is going to be used throughout the year.  We want to be good stewards of 
the money we raise so careful consideration is made when deciding how to use these funds.  
We aim to keep our funds light on administrative and social use.  Most of the funds should go 
to what we are striving for: conservation, education and outreach.  If you have some sug-
gestions please join us or send your ideas to me.  I will pass it along.    
 
We are changing up our meetings, so the next few months should be interesting.  Keep your 
eye on Tightlines, FB and our website so you know when and where we will be meeting next! 
 
February 20th we will meet at Shady Creek store in downtown Clayton for Fly Tying with 
Trey McFalls.  I’ve never tried fly tying so I am looking forward to giving it a shot!  Hope to 
see you there! 
 

 

 

Prez Tammy 

 

 


